
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER 10    Wednesday 25th July 2018    WEEK 2, TERM 3 
*Available on our School App, Website, CC Parent Portal.  Paper copies available in the Office* 

St Andrew’s Parish 

CORPUS CHRISTI PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

29 RUSSELL STREET, WERRIBEE VIC. 3030 

Telephone: (03) 9741 8440        Facsimile: (03) 9741 8038 

www.ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au 

Dear Parents /Carers, 
 

Welcome back to Term 3 2018! 
A very warm welcome back to Term 3 of the school year. We trust that if you had some holiday time that 
you had a relaxing and restful break. Although it is our Winter time and can be quite chilly there are some 
nice things to like about Winter and I invite you to look at our Winter Prayer to reflect on these.  
 

Coughs and Colds plus…. Yes along with Winter often comes the colds, coughs and sometimes flu 
that are symptomatic of this time of year. We ask that Staff and children stay home when  unwell to assist 
in the          prevention of passing on these illnesses.  
  

Student News 
This term we welcome the Pititto Family to our Corpus Christi Community. Paige Pititto will join the       
Junior Redman Home group! I am sure the Pititto family will feel part of our community in no time at all!! 
 

Staff News 
This term we also extend a very warm welcome back to Miss Stephanie Mobilio and Mrs Glenda Flynn 
who return from leave. As you may be aware, the following staff members will be taking some leave        
during terms 3 and 4 this year. Mrs Ada Parrella will be on leave for the first five weeks of Term 3 and will 
be replaced by Mrs Larissa Murdock. Mr Peter Donoghue will be on Leave for the first 2 weeks of Term 3 
and I will return on Monday 6th August.  
 
Miss McCabe Craig will be on Leave during the last two weeks of Term 3 and four weeks of Term 4. Mrs 
Kelly Cowlishaw will replace Miss Craig in the Senior Unit. Mrs Anne Walton will also take 2 weeks at 
the end of Term 3 and 2 weeks at the beginning of Term 4 as Long Service Leave.  
In November Mrs Judie Baird will take a week’s Leave from 19th November. 
 
All the best to all staff members who are celebrating special occasions and experiences while on Leave this 
year and as a community we wish them a safe and enjoyable break! 
 

Foundation / Buddy Mass   was held last Thursday and was a very prayerful celebration of this       
special relationship. Fr Albert led our Mass and I congratulate our Grade 5 students on their beautiful           
modelling to our Foundations students of the elements within our Mass. The prayerful times, listening 
times, singing times and silent times were modelled to the Foundation children who participated very well 
also. I thank the Senior and Foundation staff for the planning and preparation of this Mass, and it was very      
pleasing to see so many parents attend.  
 

Junior Prayer Night 
Our Junior Prayer Night last night was a special time for our Junior students and their families. After listen-
ing to a story, sharing family moments, and listening to scripture, our families then shared a prayer before the 
evening concluded  with a song called One Family. Thankyou to the many families who joined us last night 
and I thank our staff who planned and prepared this meaningful and very special evening.  
 

Athletics Day  will hopefully take place this Friday 27th.  Due to the forecast of inclement weather last 
Friday it was decided to postpone this event until this Friday which was our back up day. Showers are fore-
cast for this Friday, however we will keep an eye on the weather as Friday approaches.  
 



 

 

Uniform   
Thankyou families for continuing to ensure children are wearing our uniform. Just some reminders that will 
ensure all children and families are aware…..  grey socks are to be worn on non-sports days for boys, and 
white socks on sports days. Girls socks are also white on sports days and navy socks or tights on non sports 
days.  PLEASE CLEARLY NAME items especially jumpers, windcheaters and tracksuit pants so they can 
be returned to their owner when found.  
 
Assembly  
Due to our Athletics Carnival being held on Friday we will have our scheduled assembly this Thursday  26th 
July at 2:05 in the MFR. Please come if you can. .  
 
Parent Opinion Surveys 
The main aim of the Parent Opinion Survey is to identify the strengths and challenges we face at Corpus 
Christi School. This year we are inviting ALL our families to participate in this survey which will be sent 
home on Monday 6th August. Your input through this survey is most valuable and greatly appreciated. We 
strongly encourage you to participate as the success of this important project is dependent on parents’ in-
volvement. 
 

You may complete the survey either on paper or via an online survey. If you choose to complete a paper sur-
vey please return to school in the sealed envelope enclosed no later than Friday 24th August. 
 

All answers go ANONYMOUSLY into a database and remain entirely confidential. If you choose to com-
plete the survey online please return the attached paper survey to school and complete the attached slip indi-
cating that you have completed the survey online. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Anne Walton on 9741 8440 should you need further information and if 
you have any questions or comments. 
 

N.B All surveys need to be completed by Friday 24th August. 
 

 

We look forward to an engaging and learning-filled Term 3. 

 

Kind regards Linda (from Croatia), 

and Viv (from Werribee) - Acting Principal.  

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT - LEARNING COMMUNITY GROUPINGS 2019 

ALL CONSIDERATIONS DUE BY - FRIDAY 7
th

 SEPTEMBER 
 

Staff will be considering Learning Community groupings for 2019 during Term 3.  Your child’s 
teacher and all the teachers in your child’s level consult frequently about each individual child’s 
development, academically, socially, emotionally, spiritually and physically.  When placing your 
child into a new learning community, your child’s Learning Community Home Group teachers 
are the best people to place your child in a group that enhances your child’s learning. 

 

 Teachers know the children that work well together and those that may do better when placed 
apart.  Teachers know the children who may need a special ‘friend’ in their learning community 
group.  Teachers know students’ friendship groups.  Parents can be invaluable supporters of 
teachers by ensuring as much information is shared with teachers as possible. This culmina-
tion of knowledge will be used to place your child in a Home Group for 2019. 
 
  

It is vital that any information about your child that you feel is important for teachers to know is 
communicated directly to your child’s teacher by FRIDAY 7th SEPTEMBER as groupings for 
the 2019 School Year will take place in the last 2 weeks of Term 3.   



 

 

 
 
 

 
A thanksgiving prayer for a Winter’s day. 
 
On this Winter’s day 
We are thankful for the small things that lift our spirits- 
The warmth of another’s smile or embrace, 
The glimpse of the sun through the clouds, 
Freshly brewed coffee,   Newly baked bread,    Hot soup. 
 
On this Winter’s day 
We are thankful for glimmers of hope; 
For acts of kindness that tell us we are not alone  
In our sorrow,   In our suffering,   In our uncertainty. 
 
On this Winter’s day 
We are thankful for 
All that stirs us into life; 
For funny stories and laughter,   For music that sets us dancing, 
For words and wisdom that inspire us. 
 
On this Winter’s day 
We are warmed 
By the beauty of this place in which we live, 
By the company of family and friends, 
By our passion for justice and peace. 
 
May the thoughts of our hearts, 
the words of our mouth, 
the work of our hands, 
and all that we do with our lives 
speak of grace and truth 
as we seek to live in the way of Christ. Amen. 

 

FIRST COMMUNION (EUCHARIST) NEWS 

First Communion (Eucharist) sacrament preparations have begun for our candidates. A reminder that First 
Communion (Eucharist) will be celebrated on the 19th August at 1pm and 3pm at St. Andrew’s Parish. 
Please take note of the information that were sent home and the time your child is celebrating First Eucharist 
and other reminders.   

Dates to remember for First Eucharist: 

Family Evening: Tuesday 7th August 7pm  

Student Reflection Day: Friday 17th August at the Penola Hub. 

We thank you for your continued guidance and support as they prepare to receive this special sacrament.  

 

JUNIOR FAMILY FAITH EVENING  Our Junior Family Faith evening this year was a great suc-

cess. Our Junior teachers along with our families shared special moments such as listening to story, complet-

ing activities with their child/ren and finished with a prayer and blessing. We thank you for attending this 

evening as it supports the faith formation of your child and family.  

 

Continued over page…. 

 



 

 

FOUNDATION AND BUDDIES MASS 

Foundation and Buddies mass was celebrated on the 19th July. The mass was truly special as our Buddies 
and Foundation students reflected on the theme of ‘Friendship’. Thank you to our families who attended this 
celebration.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY WINTER APPEAL 

As part of our call as Christians to make a difference and to stand in solidarity with those 
most marginalised we will support St. Vincent de Paul Society’s mission. We also reflect on 
St. Mary MacKillop’s statement to “never see a need without doing something about it”.  

To assist St. Vincent de Paul and their ongoing work to support the needy and disadvan-

taged in our community, we ask families to assist in the donation of non perishable grocery items. Communi-

ty classes will be given baskets to fill or families might like to donate a blanket to assist with St Vinnies Win-

ter Blanket Drive. This will conclude at the end of Week 4 (10th August) with a St. Mary of the Cross 

MacKillop reflection before assembly. Thank you for your support.  

 

CLASS LIST DONATIONS FOR ST VINCENT DE PAUL  

 

 

 

  7th August - First Euchar ist Family Evening at 7pm  

  10th August - St. Mary MacKillop Reflection before assembly.  

  16th August - Junior Unit Mass  

  19th August - First Eucharist Celebration 1pm and 3pm at St. Andrews  

  28th August - Parent Night on Sacraments led by Fr  Elio Capra 7pm  

 

 

 

Miss Richelle Mendoza, Religious Education Leader  

Foundation – Laundry items e.g washing powder, pegs etc. 

Junior Redman and Padula -Tinned fruit and vegetables, baked beans, spaghetti etc. 

Junior Surmiak and Vella – Tinned soup, fish, tuna, salmon etc. 

Middle Drezga and Gleeson – Pasta sauces, lasagne sheets, tinned tomatoes, salsa etc. 

Middle Sultana and Mobilio – Breakfast cereals, long life milk, tea, coffee etc 

Senior Barlow and Mendoza –  Savoury snacks and Biscuits e.g. shapes, CCs, chips, Tim Tams etc 

Senior Spence  and Dawson/Donaghue – Toiletries – toilet paper, tissues, toothpaste, toothbrushes. 

Senior Volykwn and Craig –     shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, bandaids etc. 



 

 

 

MIDDLE UNIT 
 

A warm welcome back to all our students and families for Term 3! Students are eager to reconnect with 
friends and jump into learning. This term for Inquiry, students will be investigating Science.  

 

We are asking students to be curious about their world by wondering about and investigating Physical 
and Chemical Science. Children began their Inquiry this week with an immersion into Science with an 
excursion to Scienceworks. We also participated in a special program during this visit called, Blast Off.  

 

For Religion, students are learning about the Sacrament of Eucharist through scripture, symbols and parts 
of the mass. Our Grade 4's have already begun to add to their knowledge as they prepare for their Sacra-
ment of Eucharist, coming up in Week 5 - an exciting time for all involved. Parents are reminded that 
there is a Eucharist Parent Information night on Tuesday, 7th August at 7pm.  
 

 

 

 

Yours in partnership, Ms Kim Gleeson, Middle Unit Leader  

FOUNDATION UNIT 

 

The two week holidays went by very quickly.  We have already learnt so much in our first week of Term Three.  
 

Firstly, we worked in different workshops to learn about the three different Flags of Australia; the Aborginal flag, 
the Torres Strait Islander flag and the Australian flag.  You might even see these flags hanging on our wall. We 
also listened to one of the Aboriginal Creation stories - The Rainbow Serpent.  This helped us to celebrate           
NAIDOC week as a whole school.  See if you can find the Rainbow Serpent in our classroom.  
 

We have begun some new investigations, including role playing as vets, reading through books about Australian 
animals and decorating a box and turning it into a fashionable change room. 
 

We are beginning to explore our new inquiry topic - WILD AUSTRALIA.  We will be exploring the term ‘native’ 
and learning about different native animals that can only be found in Australia.   
 

In Maths, we have been weighing different items around the classroom, to find out which item is heavier or lighter. 
We have been using the strategy of hefting  (using our hands) to work out the mass.  Ask your child to heft          
different items around the home.  
 

In Religion, we have begun our new unit on God’s Creation through Psalm 100.  We were apart of a beautiful        
buddy mass last Thursday with our buddies.   The focus of the mass was all about friendship.  We definitely felt 
very special to celebrate mass with our buddy friends.  Thank you to parents who were able to attend.  

It’s been a busy   first week.   

Please make sure you keep up to date by referring regularly to our Foundation remind app page. 
 

Stay up to date with the happenings in Foundation on the Remind App @funcc2018  
 

Yours in partnership, The Foundation Team 



 

 

 

 
 

JUNIOR UNIT  
 

This term we have begun learning about our family history along with Jesus and his family. We will       
continue to learn stories from our past and Jesus’ upbringing throughout the term.  

 

In Maths, we will begin multiplication next week focussing on different strategies to multiply such as 
making groups, repeated addition, making arrays and skip counting. 

 

In Literacy we are learning about narratives and different features and hooks to begin a story. We will 
develop our characterisation skills and use this to create engaging stories. 

 

 
 Yours in Partnership, Mrs Michelle Surmiak, Junior  Unit Leader  

SENIOR UNIT  

 
Students in the Senior TEAL Community in the first week of Term 3 have         
expanded their understanding of elements of our indigenous history by investigate 
NAIDOC Week and the theme ‘Because of her, we can!’  
 
 

 
 
We have constructed a definition that describes the modern church as a communi-
ty of people that gather and celebrate their faith in the name of God (not just the 
building).  As we move further into Term 3 and hopefully some warmer weather, 
students will explore during Religion sessions significant people and events that 
were instrumental in building the Catholic Church in Australia.  
 

 
Students will explore a variety of texts during Literacy to investigate and respond 
to some natural and man-made  occurrences that have an impact on our world to 
begin our new   inquiry learning. Students will deepen their  understanding of 
‘Text-to-Text’ connections when reflecting on and recalling the messages from our    
inquiry immersion into ‘The Jungle Book’.  
 

During Mathematics sessions, students will continue to expand their knowledge of multiplication and 
division strategies during workshops.  

Regards, Leanne Spence, Senior  Unit Leader  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Back To Term 3! 

I would like to welcome back all families to the new school term! We have an exciting term coming up with 
all areas of the curriculum, especially in our Inquiries for Term 3. 
 
The Parent Overviews for Term 3 will be given out this week and will be displayed on the windows and   
notice boards outside each classroom. 
 
The overviews describe what is happening in each community of the school over the term and the ways you 
can support your child’s learning at home. 
 
In this first week of the term three all communities have learned about and acknowledged NAIDOC Week 
which occurred during the last week of the holidays.It is important that we acknowledge these special days 
of our Australian Indigenous people. 
 
Senior Inquiry will focus on Geography, Ear th Science and the impact of man and nature on our             
environment. 
 
Middle Inquiry will focus on Physical Sciences with the emphasis on Forces and their  effects on         
objects and materials. 
 
Junior Inquiry will focus on History and Geography with the students looking into their  families’           
history and where in the world their families have come from. 
 
Foundation students will  focus on Natural Sciences and Geography with the emphasis on Australian           
animals and their habitats and Aboriginal Dreamtime stories. 
 
Look out for the overviews this week for more details of how you can help with term three learning at home 
in all areas of the curriculum. 

 

Mrs Peta Cesarec, Learning & Teaching Leader  



 

 

 

Mrs Elissa Ardizzon, Wellbeing & Community Engagement Leader 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Attention Parents / Carers - Following on from our recent Cybersafety 

Parent Night please don’t forget to reserve your place at  

our upcoming event evening for Yr 3 to 6 Parents! 

 

.  

STUDENT ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  

A reminder for all Parents/ Carers to ensure that the school  

is notified of any absence from school by  9:30am.    

This can be done via email at : ccschooloffice@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au   OR 

Contacting the School Office by Telephone on  : 9741 8440 
 

 

 

CORPUS KIDS PLAYGROUP 
Our Corpus Kids Playgroup session runs every Wednesday morning from 9:00am to 

10:30am in the room adjacent to the library. Sherry, our Pastoral Associate supports the 
delivery of this program. All paents / carers / grandparents are invited to attend with  

pre-schoolers between  0-5 years of age. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

LOST PROPERTY !!! 

PLEASE LABEL CLOTHING AND CON-
TAINERS so they can be returned to 
owners, and please  encourage your 

children to look after the clothing and 
items that belong to them . 

2018 SCHOOL CALENDAR & IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Thursday 26th July  Whole School Assembly 2:05pm in MFR  **Rescheduled due to Aths Carnival  

Friday 27th July   CC Athletics Carnival at VU Aths Track Hoppers Lane, Gr 3 to 6 Students 

    Middle Mobilio - Student Achievement Report  & Learning Journey available 

    Chocolate Drive Fundraiser Money & Unsold Chocolates Due Back today! 

Monday 30th July  Parent Evening “Social Media, Selfies and Self Esteem”   7:00pm to 8:30pm 

Tuesday 31st July  School Board Meeting at 6:15pm 

Wednesday 1st August  Foundation Excursion  

Thursday 2nd August  Jeans for Genes Day ! Students wear their jeans to school for gold coin donation ! 

   Middle Mobilio - Parent Teacher Child Learning Conversations - Book on Parent Portal! 

Tuesday 7th August  First Eucharist Family Night at 7:00pm 

Wednesday 8th August  Incursion - ‘Mindset Mission’ 

Thursday 9th August  Australian Mathematics Competition Today 

Friday 10th August  St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Reflection, St Vincent De Paul Collection &  

    Whole School Assembly 2:05pm 

Thursday 16th August  Junior Unit Mass Celebration 9:00am 

Friday 17th August  Yr 4 Students - Eucharist Reflection Day at Penola Hub 

Sunday 19th August  First Eucharist Masses 1:00pm and 3:00pm 

Tuesday 21st August  P & F Meeting 7:00pm in Staffroom - All Welcome to attend 

Friday 24th August  Whole School Assembly 2:05pm in MFR 

Saturday 25th August  Parish Car Raffle Launch  

Tuesday 28th August  Elio Capra - Guest Speaker Parent Night Sacraments Today 7:00pm 

Friday 31st August  Father’s Day Breakfast, Guest Speaker and Prayer Service from 8:00am 

Tuesday 4th September  School Board Meeting 6:15pm 

Friday 7th September  Footy Colours Day, Hot Dog Lunch & CUA Fun Run - Whole School 

Friday 14th September  Whole School Assembly 2:05pm in MFR 

Tuesday 18th September P & F Meeting 7:00pm in Staffroom - All Welcome to attend 

Thursday 20th September Middle Unit Mass 9:00am 

Friday 21st September  Last Day of Term Children dismissed at 1:00pm for Term 3 Holidays 

 

  
 


